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Commentary
State redistricting can be done in a fair manner

by Susan Lerner

February 15, 2012

The Legislative Task Force on Demographic Research — a panel led by legislators in charge of redrawing legislative district lines — produced a set of redistricting maps last month that were laughable. The proposed district boundaries were clearly designed to protect and advance the political interests of the majority parties in the State Assembly and Senate.

Communities across the state are carved up and placed into legislative districts not according to demographics or even geography, but according to party enrollment. Across Westchester and Rockland counties, voters have been cherry-picked from far-flung corners of the region and sewn together into an awkward jigsaw puzzle. This overt gerrymandering is designed to maximize the chance that incumbents and party favorites will win public office. Equally galling, LATFOR has not even released its proposed congressional lines, even though the time for candidates to circulate nominating petitions is less than six weeks away.

As Brooklyn U.S. District Court Judge Dora Irizarry ruled Tuesday makes clear, it’s not supposed to be this way. That is why she wisely called for a judicial panel to appoint an independent Special Master to oversee the process.

Redistricting is a federally mandated, once-a-decade process, in which electoral lines are redrawn to reflect demographic changes in the U.S. Census. Instead, because of the partisan-driven process in New York State, we have legislators picking their voters, rather than voters picking our legislators.

There is a solution.

In December, Common Cause New York produced a set of maps to offer the public, the governor, and the Legislature an alternative vision of what a non-partisan landscape might look like. We drew maps according to good-government criteria to reflect the demographic reality of how people live and associate, to achieve close parity of district size, and to comply with all state and federal mandates including the Voting Rights Act. Most important, we drew our maps without respect to political affiliation or the residence of the incumbent. The Common Cause reform plan is a viable alternative that a Special Master can use to inform his/her review.
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